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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





President’s Report


By Denise Martin








Now we are coming to the end of another hectic year.  This will be just a quick, one page newsletter to let you know how things are progressing and who is doing what for January.


We always knew November was going to be busy and we were not wrong. I want to thank those members who made a big effort and helped at the functions. The object of the exercise was to boost the fundraising account and this we did, so congratulations to the “fin and fun” committee.


The movie night was very successful and I think we all enjoyed Pride and Prejudice, even saw a few men there, brave souls! I think we all agree this is a painless way to raise a few dollars and have a night out - over $700 and this despite competing with several other big end-of-year events in town.


Following quickly on was the garage sale and for that we need to thank Jill Baker and Sue Ware for their kind and timely donations after the passing of the woman most of us knew as “Aunty Mona”. Such a big effort goes into setting one up and it was extremely hot on the day but with all that we raised about $500 from our “trash and treasure”. Whatever was left was loaded into a few cars and taken to the Salvos. My grateful thanks go to all those Zontians (and Soapy) who gave their time and truck!


That same night we fronted up to our Christmas Party and had a very jovial evening despite having to wear those reindeer antlers!! The Membership committee outdid themselves, what a wonderful spread. I love Christmas fare and we all feasted royally from the traditional table. Thanks to Heather and Dave for supplying the venue and the Christmas lights and although it wasn’t their doing, a perfect summer’s evening


At this point I must mention our dear friend and chair of the Membership Committee, Trish Street. For those of you who haven’t caught up with the news, Trish has lately discovered she has cancer. We are all feeling for her and our thoughts are ever with her but I know that she is extremely positive and confident that, after the treatment, she will be in remission and able to regain her life. Trish, you will be pleased to know we had a drink for you at the Christmas Party and although we missed you, your committee were fantastic. As Trish will not be in Roma for a while, if you wish to correspond, address it c/- 79 Annie St Auchenflower 4066, where she is staying with her daughter.


We did our usual stint at the McDowall Street Christmas party. Fortunately, it was a hot night and we sold lots of drinks. Our raffle of the Christmas Cake and Pudding was won by Pat Ferry and very happy she was too.


Now to the Art Union and I think we all agree it was fantastic. We printed 1500 tickets and only 40 remained unsold and all tickets were returned - what a great result. I went up to 4ZR and recorded the drawing, which they played later and the happy winner (ticket sold by me), The Love Family who were delighted to receive my phone call. Thanks to the co-ordinating efforts of Jenny Loughnan and Ann Leahy and of course, the original idea and organizing of the 5 days at Seaview Resort, Jill Baker.


Speaking of Jill, I spied her practically running through the Plaza on her crutches on Tuesday. She has only had her new hip for a fortnight but is thrilled with the result so far. At the time of writing I haven’t heard of any new arrival in the Woodside family but I guess in the fullness of time…


Australia Day celebrations at the Big Rig is the first happening of 2006 - Thursday, 26th 6:00pm and we will be selling soft drinks. Haven’t got a co-ordinator yet but I think I will be away so somebody will be in touch for volunteers to man the stand.


All that remains is for me to wish you all a Happy and Safe Christmas Holiday and hope that Santa finds you       wherever you are.


Denise
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Suzanne Parker�
24th Jan�
�
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Heather Mawn�
24th Jan�
�
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Gail Henricks & Judy H  �
24th Jan�
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MOW�
Betty Bates�
25th Jan�
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17th January - First Board Meeting for 2006


24th January - First Dinner Meeting for 2006


26th January - Aust Day - Big Rig - 6:00 pm


Maranoa Club -  Tuesday   6:00pm


Please contact  Eleanor Teare: 46223021


if you are unable to attend


In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $14 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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